TO: All State Legislators

FROM: Jeremiah Erickson, President of the Wisconsin Real Property Listers Association

Date: June 22, 2009

Help protect farmland and provide tax relief for residential homeowners.

                                                                                      

Please support the following Senate Democratic Caucus Amendment to AB-75 (Item 5, page 72 of the LFB analysis): DEFINITION OF AGRICULTURAL LAND FOR PROPERTY TAX PURPOSES, which states “Modify the definition of agricultural land for purposes of property taxation to exclude any land that is platted or zoned for residential, commercial, or industrial use. Specify that this provision would first apply to properties assessed as of January 1, 2010.”
Per current statutes property being utilized for farming practices it is assessed based on use value even if it is located within a developing subdivision.

Currently, many individuals take advantage of use value while developing real estate as farmers rent the land that has not yet been developed and benefit from having a lower tax bill.  Under this provision farmers can continue to farm platted land until it is developed just as they do now.  It will no longer be assessed as agricultural land based on the fact that it has been platted or zoned for residential, commercial, or industrial use.  The recording of a plat or rezoning implies that the intention is for development to take place.

If the property that is planned for development is taxed based on its highest and proposed use, farmers and homeowners alike would benefit from the increase of taxable value in their taxation district because this will proportionally decrease the tax burden upon them.

Use-value has protected many farmers from being forced to sell their farms and would continue to do so as intended, but this provision will stop non-farmers from taking advantage of a program that was not intended for them.

This provision will help slow down sprawl as land speculators will not be able to buy up land for future development and enjoy the benefit of low taxes generated by the use value system allowing for huge profits down the road; instead new land will be developed only when and where necessary.

This is a much needed and long overdue change.

Sincerely,

Jeremiah Erickson

Jeremiah Erickson
Real Property Coordinator
Monroe County
202 South K Street
Room #3
Sparta, WI 54656
PHN: 608-269-8623 or 608-372-8623
FAX: 608-269-8958
jerickson@co.monroe.wi.us
